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Our annual reunion, this year in the UK, will be in September.  
40 have booked so far as you see from our list but we are 
sure there are names missing so please do book soon if you 
would like to take part,  You can book online or use the book-
ing form which is attached for those of you who prefer your 
paper copy of this newsletter.  Please donôt put it off.  

 
 

I came as a teenager 50 years ago and still 
honoured to be serving you as an OAP!  
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Lou Lyddon Remembers  
 
I have been a member of the Langeleben Reunion Association for quite a few years, but I have only been to one 
reunion about fifteen years ago as I was only there for about sixteen months from January 1963 to June 1964 as 
a radio tech. 
 
I was posted in to 13 Sigs at the beginning of 1963, just after the Big Freeze started in the UK. A couple of weeks 
later I was told I would be going over to Langleben for a couple of weeks to take the place of Joe Barton while he 
did a drill course at the regiment. 
 
I arrived at Langy late January, and next morning was shown round the camp by Sgt George Bullman, and  
walking down corridors of snow, I saw a familiar sight, sixty foot 10 set aerial towers. When I mentioned that I 
had worked on these towers in Cyprus in 1960 and knew how to erect them and take them down I never went 
back to the regiment, as one of the towers had to be taken down and sent away, and the other had to be moved 
to a site outside the front of the ops block. So from working on these in 100*F heat in Cyprus it was -10*C in 
Langy, I think it was in March we did the job. I believe the site that was picked for the move turned out to be by a 
large static water tank, so I don't know how it came down. 
 
This was in the days of "The Old Boot", before a degree of regimentation was introduced by moving into the new 
camp and the arrival of a new OC, Major Ralph Plant, who had just left a Junior Leaders unit. However, I think 
the Langy atmosphere got to him, as a few months later I and another tech went in to see him over some matter 
and were introduced by SSM Crampton as" A couple of shop stewards to see you, sir." (We techs used to wear 
brown dustcoats.) 
 
In the October I was told that I was going to GCHQ for a course, so that put me on the hunt for a posting, as 
Langy was enjoyable but to be stuck on that sort of job meant Signal Regiments in Germany, Cyprus, and the 
UK. 
 
I got a copy of the Army secondment manual and volunteered for the Federal Regular Army in Aden, I had  
previously ben in the Trucial Oman Scout from 1960-62, so I knew the life. A previous tour in Germany was 
spent with an armoured Regiment, so Signal Regiments were something to be avoided at all costs. I did the 
three week course at GCHQ, despite my protestations, on equipment that I had never seen and never did see 
again!  
 
In June 1964 I went to Catterick for a T1 course, and due to a training accident ended up staying two years, 
which wasn't too bad as I was medically down graded and excused all duties. 
Anyway, once I got back to FE I put in for the FRA again, was told by the TOT in M troop that he would stop it, so 
I said that I would see another major in 8SR as he had been my OC in the TOS. 
 
In June 1966 I went to Aden, oddly enough on my birthday, and left Aden on 22nd November 1967, a week  
before the final departure from Aden. I had some interesting experiences in that eighteen months. 
 
After five months leave I went to the School of Signals who refused to believe that I had been posted to them, 
then when I said my last posting was Aden almost charged me with desertion, then found that I had been on their 
books for five months, and hadn't been paid for four months. When that got sorted out I then mentioned my de-
mob course, and was sent home and told come back after the course and we'll demob you. 
The day I left the Army I went to a civilian firm that I had been involved with in Aden and was offered a contract in 
Oman, working on very old army radios as a civilian for the Sultans Armed Forces at about twice the pay I'd get 
in UK and tax free. 
 
I don't know if many  remember Lt Dan Bailey from the East Anglian regiment who was in Langy from mid 
1963 onwards, but I met him in Oman in August 1968 as he had just been posted in as a staff officer with SAF. 
We had a magnificent booze up on Christmas Day in the SAF Officers Mess.       
 
 I don't know if this is of any interest, but Langy was a place that one could never forget. I often thought that it 
was more like uniformed anarchy rather than the British army. I learnt a lot there that came in useful in later life. 
 In June 1966 I met Tim Donovan, the card sharp, who had got himself a job in 11th signal Regiment, still with 
the rank of signalman, as a projectionist in the depot.                                           Part 2 continues on page 3  
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Lou also sent in a second part to his article as his  
original article triggered more memories: 
 
Part 2  
When I went to Langy in 1963 the total strength was 
about 75, including 30 or so who lived out. There was 
no Naafi, we had a bar called "The Old Boot" which 
was two doors up the corridor from the room I was in. 
This was in the old accommodation block. The bar etc 
was run by the bedding storeman, I think he was an  
ex WW" Merchant Navy seaman, and the only food you 
could get outside of mealtimes was a couple of rolls at 
10am, if you were lucky. There were no cigarette  
coupons, as the storeman drew cigarettes in bulk from 
the nearest unit in Wolfenbuttel, spirits came the same 
way and the beer came from a local brewery. 
 
About mid 1963 we moved into brand new barrack 
blocks, and new cookhouse etc. The bar would have 
been the same when you were there, but I don't know 
when the Naafi got involved as we were too small for 
them to be of any interest. 
 
There were German women working in the 
kitchen, typically they could carry a sack of spuds under 
each arm!   
 
I have no photos at all of my time in Langy. 
 
I went to a reunion with some friends this afternoon and 
the newsletter that I got yesterday fired up some old 
memories which made me wonder at times how the 
whole place worked! 
 
The first time I went to Germany was in 1957 and I 
spent over two years with an armoured regiment at 
Sennelager. Every few months they used to have a 
"crash out" when the whole regiment had two hours to 
vacate the camp. This always happened about 0300 on 
a Friday morning. How there were no deaths was a 
miracle as we got paid on the Thursday and the only 
way you could get spirits was at the weekly tombola, 
which each squadron took turns at. The Naafi only had 
beer, sherry and port for sale to junior ranks, and with 
some 19 year old tanked up on cheap whisky, about an 
old 3d for a single, driving a fifty ton Centurion tank, the 
mind boggles. 
 
At Langy this never happened as I believe the "crash 
out" time was twenty minutes. I think if the balloon had 
ever gone up the only warning that we would have got 
would have been a bunch of shells going bang! 
Regards, Lou Lyddon.  
 
PS. I prefer to be called Lou, the only person who ever 
called me Robert is an older cousin who only called me 
that when I had annoyed her. Seventy five years later 
she can still frighten me. 

Cartoon: Clive Inman who also posted the photo 
below with a description. The photo is  a reunion 
in Königslutter in 1999. Frank Mitchell is by the 
pot plant.  

OP BANNER COMMEMORATIVE EVENT. The Royal 
British Legion are holding a commemorative event to mark 
ñOp Banner 50ò. The 50th anniversary of British Armed 
Forces deployment on operationsô in Northern Ireland. The 
longest continuous campaign in British military history.  
The event will take place at the National Memorial  
Arboretum on Wednesday the 14th August 2019 at 
1400hrs. To register individuals must have been awarded 
the GSM (NI) medal and can be veterans or currently  
serving. Applications should be made via your various 
Corps associations.  
Please visit https://www.britishlegion.org.uk/op-banner-50/ 
for more information on the event.  
Really looking forward to meeting up with old friends at our 
26th 
reunion in September. Do not forget the Hotsie Totsies will 
be at their very best to help us celebrate what is  
promising to be a fantastic weekend. Have great summer, 
see you in September. 
VP/Chairman  
Rod Goddard  


